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Report 00.465


21 June 2000


File: E/1/4/1


Report to the Constituency Review Subcommittee


from Lloyd Bezett, Policy Analyst, Council Secretariat

Territorial Authority Reviews

1. Purpose

To inform the Subcommittee of the progress to the triennial reviews of membership and basis of election being conducted by territorial authorities in te Region .

2. Background

To inform the Subcommittee of the progress to the triennial reviews of membership and basis of election being conducted by territorial authorities in the Region .

Wellington City

Wellington city Council adopted a proposal at its meeting of 24 May that would maintain the current six wards, electing 18 councillors.  Wellington City Council determined that there would be no change for 2001 for the following reasons:

· Consultation with the public showed a clear preference for a ward system.

· There was no expressed discontent with the present electoral arrangements.

· The constant change of ward boundaries confuses the electorate and doesn’t encourage involvement.

· Eighteen elected members was seen as necessary for the council to carry out its responsibilities effectively.

The period for objections closes on 28 July.

Kapiti Coast District

In Kapiti Coast District the officers recommended a 14 member council (plus the Mayor) elected over the existing four wards.  The Council has expressed a preference for nine councillors elected at large and a period of pre-consultation has commenced.  It is expected that a formal resolution will be passed on 3 August.

Hutt City

Hutt City Council has expressed a preference for council of 10 councillors (plus the Mayor) elected at large.  There are presently six wards and twelve councillors.  The Council expects to make a further resolution in principle on 25 July with the formal determination before the 31 August statutory deadline.

Porirua City

An update of where Porirua City Council is in terms of its review of membership and basis of election will be provided at the meeting.

Upper Hutt City

Upper Hutt City Council has advertised its intention to elect 9 Councillors in three wards, and there being no objectors within the given period, has confirmed that decision.

Masterton District Council

A committee of Masterton District Council will recommend to that council on 28 June that it retain the status quo.

Carterton District Council

Carterton District council has agreed that it retain eight councillors elected over two wards (Rural and Urban).  The period for objections closes on 23 June.  Currently there are no objections.

South Wairarapa District

South Wairarapa District Council has advertised its intention to elect 9 Councillors in three wards, and there being no objectors within the given period, has confirmed that decision.

Tararua District 

Tararua District Council has also adopted the status quo with the objection period closing on 13 July.

3.
Recommendation



That the report be received and the contents noted.

LLOYD BEZETT

Policy Analyst, Council Secretariat

